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Dear Oregon Senators and Representatives,

I am writing to you about the proposed bill HB 3063. I am strongly opposed to this bill, and
urge you to not allow it out of committee.

I am not anti-vaccine; however, I believe strongly that mandating any medical procedure is
unconstitutional. I am concerned with preserving the right to self-determination on many
levels, particularly where individual health is concerned.

No medical procedure should ever be forced or coerced when there is risk. Vaccines have
many risks both known and unknown. Some of the risks are listed on the vaccine insert. Other
risks are just being brought to light and need further research. Adverse reactions are severely
under reported and misdiagnosed. Research shows that only about 1% of vaccine adverse
reactions are reported to the VAERS adverse reaction database. Overall, vaccine safety
monitoring needs dramatic improvement before we can understand and compare the real risks
and benefits of vaccines.

Another concern I have is the structure of responsibility for vaccine related injuries.

Vaccine makers are indemnified from lawsuits related to the safety of their products. A
citizen injured by a vaccine must sue our federal government. When those making a
product are not responsible for it's negative outcomes, there is little motivation to
ensure the safety and improvement of that product.

The responsibility for vaccine safety oversight and improvement was given to the
department of Health and Human Services in a clause if the National Childhood
Vaccine Injury Act of 1986. The HHS has failed in their congressional directive to
study vaccine safety for 30 years.

Finally, mandating liability-free vaccines that have not been properly safety tested is
in direct opposition to the first tenet of the Nuremberg Code: The voluntary consent of
the human subject is absolutely essential.

As the list of “recommended” vaccines grows to include much less dangerous
illnesses, our confidence in the need for them decreases, and our questioning the
motivation of the State increases. We need to take a look at the vaccine views and
practices of other developed countries who have much healthier young populations
and much lower rates of infant deaths. We need to take a big step back and seriously
look at all the data and science related to vaccine safety. We also need to consider
who benefits financially from a mandated vaccine program. In our capitalist country,
the medical system is not immune to financial influence.

Thank you for hearing my views.

Sincerely,
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